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Welcome to or back to Ilford & District Indoor Bowls Club Ltd (IIBC) and our first Newsletter of the 
2023/2024 season. 

At the time of writing, we are delighted to advise that we already have taken on 30 new or returning members, 
many of whom are much needed women members who we hope will strengthen this section of the club. We 
extend a warm welcome to you all and hope that you enjoy playing and socialising here at Ilford. I invite you to 
read this Newsletter as it contains information about the Club which, as new members you need to know. 

There are many opportunities to play in our leagues and friendly matches regardless of your ability. If you 
haven’t done so already, please add your name to the availability lists which can be found either in the playing 
area or at the bar and one of our team captains will contact you if they have spaces in their teams. 

If you are new to the club, we do offer guidance by arrangement with our Club Manager Bob Hayter. Initial 
sessions are free of charge but there will be a small charge, payable to our charity, if you require further 
lessons. If you are not ready for our leagues, there are plenty of times available for roll-ups (practice sessions) 
but please refer to our handbook as matches take priority over roll-ups. We all have to start somewhere so 
don’t be embarrassed if you have a bad game, practice makes perfect. 

Coaching, guidance and etiquette 

The Club is aware that we only have a few members who are also qualified coaches. We are looking at ways to 
encourage members to embark on the various Coach England Courses but this will take time and commitment. 
The courses are not easy but they are rewarding. If you are interested, please speak to a member of the 
Management Team who will be able to point you in the right direction. There is nothing wrong with an 
experienced bowler offering guidance and advice to a new bowler but please be aware that a non- qualified 
coach/trainer, is not insured and if, in the unlikely event of an accident happening in the course of a 
training/guidance session, neither the trainer or the Club would be covered. Trainees are therefore advised 
that they undergo training or guidance at their own risk. Trainers should also point this out to the trainee if 
and when they begin a training session. 

Bowls training is not just about teaching a player how to deliver a bowl. There are a lot of rules and regulations 
to learn about, how to behave on and off the green, where to stand, who does the measuring, when to and not to 
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speak whilst on the green and so on. They may seem irrelevant but they are all designed to make the game more 
enjoyable. To help new (and old) members learn and understand the etiquette of bowls, the Club have formed a 
panel of experienced bowlers who will explain what you can and cannot do. The panel consists of Mark Newman, 
Darrell Witek, Karl Bunyan, Bernice Gilbert and Sandra Dupuy assisted by Steve Simpson and Alan Bayliss. 
These members are putting together a short training course and when ready, we will ask ALL new members to 
attend at least one of the Etiquette/Rules sessions. In future, this will become part of the membership 
requirements regardless of whether you are completely new to bowls or an experienced bowler. Even if you are 
in the latter category, our rules might differ to those of your outdoor or other club so please attend as soon as 
you can. 

With so many new members, one particular example of etiquette violations occurs time and time again. We ask 
all members AGAIN, to respect games in progress on the green. PLEASE do not congregate at the back 
of the green whilst waiting to play. Unless you are just watching a game, please stay in the lounge until 
the session bell sounds and even then, wait at the back of the green until the players have left the green 
and collected their bowls and belongings. To players finishing a match, please leave the green and collect your 
belongings as quickly as possible, moving to the lounge or changing rooms to exchange niceties, handshakes and 
words of congratulations or commiserations. Thank you in anticipation of your cooperation.  

To conclude this section, whilst our Club is regarded as one of the friendliest in the area, everyone is reminded 
that verbal, psychological or physical abuse and unacceptable racial, sexual, homophobic or religious behaviour 
will not be tolerated. The Club take this very seriously and will take appropriate action to deal with the 
perpetrator(s). What is a casual comment or remark to you, might be taken as offensive to others, so please be 
careful how you treat fellow members, Club Officers and staff. If you have an issue with another member, 
please report this to the Club Manager, Bob Hayter or any member of the Board of Directors. They will take 
any action which is appropriate. 

Club Website 

Whilst the Club have had a website for several years, it has become old fashioned and almost impossible to 
maintain. We are delighted to introduce Karl Bunyan who has created a completely new website and has agreed 
to maintain it for the foreseeable future. Karl is an experienced web designer (and not a bad bloke) and we are 
delighted to have him on board and on the Board as our Director of IT. If you have any articles of information 
about the Club or about bowls in general, please feel free to speak to Karl and if it is appropriate, Karl will try 
to incorporate the information on to the website. Karl can be contacted  by email at Karl.Bunyan@iibc.uk. 

If you wish to take a look, the website address is: -   www.iibc.uk

Dress Code, Electric Vehicle and Football Bowls surveys. 

The club uses a program called Mailchimp to survey the members on subjects which do or could be of interest 
to them or the Club. These surveys are conducted in private and the results shared only with the Management 
Team. At the moment we have two ongoing surveys:- 

1. Dress Code 
a. Despite most clubs having a dress code of sorts, OUR policy has been challenged and as such, we 

have taken the decision to review the existing dress code. You will have already received a 
Dress Code Survey by email which askes the basic question, do you think the Club should have a 
dress code or not. Also included in the survey was a draft proposal of our preferences and 
expectations. Copies of this are also displayed on the notice boards. Members were invited to 
comment on the code and make recommendations in writing on how it can be improved. All 
suggestions should be sent to me at Secretary@iibc.uk and when the survey closes at the end of 
October, I will summarise the suggestions and will make further amendments as the Directors 
and I feel appropriate. I know not everyone will approve of the dress code even when changes 
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have been made, but I would ask you to help maintain the Club’s high standards and dress in 
accordance with the Dress Code, whilst playing. 

2. Electric Vehicles 
a. With the growing number of electric vehicles in circulation, the Club are considering installing 

one or two electric charging points in the car park. The Electric Vehicle survey asks how many of 
you own or intend to own an electric vehicle in the next few months and whether you would use 
one of our charging points if we had them? There is no guarantee that we will install pods. Much 
will depend on the demand and the cost of installation. I am also told that the large fuel 
companies such as Shell and BP, are developing alternative fuels which are much greener and 
less damaging to the environment. This too could affect our decision. If anyone has any official 
information about this, we would be pleased to hear it. 

We will be sending out a further survey in the next few weeks relating to a proposed fun Charity Football Bowls 
Competition, suggested by soccer mad Arsenal fan, Brian Yershon. We are working on the logistics at the 
moment but very briefly, competitors will play in a team representing one of our London Football Clubs. Arsenal, 
Leyton Orient, Spurs and West Ham have been suggested but that is not set in stone. Each team will play a 
round robin competition against the others, playing for the ‘Brian Yershon Football Trophy’ (just a suggestion, 
sponsors required please) and bragging rights. It will be open to men and women and you do not have to support 
the club you agree to play for. Football shirts would be acceptable for this competition but not obligatory. If 
you are interested, please wait for the survey so that we can manage the replies automatically or contact Brian 
for further information. Yershon@aol.com. 

If you have not already completed your Dress Code or Electric Vehicle surveys and submitted them, 
please do so as soon as possible. Each survey has a closing date and the results are automatically 
processed by Mailchimp. All you have to do is to answer a few simple questions and hit the submit button, 
Simples!

Gala 

Please note the date of our big money event, the Club’s Gala Day on the 10th February 2024. See News from 
the Boardroom below for more details. 

First Aiders 

As we only have a small number of qualified first aiders, we are thinking of holding first aid course at IIBC this 
season. Several members responded to an email I sent out in April/May. We are looking at prices and other 
options and we will make a decision about this soon. In the meantime, if you are interested in taking a course or 
already have a first aid qualification, please let us know and I will add you to our list for forthcoming training 
and/or to let the membership know that you have first aid qualifications. Secretary@iibc.uk 

Mental Health Awareness 

If you are struggling with mental health issues or bereavement, we do have an in-house Mental Awareness 
Officer, Darrell Witek, who is more than willing to have a casual chat with you over a cup of tea when you can 
offload some of your worries in an informal environment. Darrell has suffered from anxiety for many years and 
feels he can help others overcome their concerns. You do not have to suffer in silence. A problem shared is a 
problem halved. Darrell can be contacted on 07475 832909 or email him at darrell12aspens@aol.com. 

Health & Safety and Security 

Just a reminder that every member has a duty of care to protect themselves and other members, staff and 
visitors in the Club. If you see anything which looks dangerous, please report it to one of the Health and Safety 
team. Details at the end of this Newsletter. A copy of our Health and Safety policy is available to view on 
request. 
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With the awful situation in the Middle East, our thoughts and prayers are with the innocent families and 
friends of all sides concerned. However, there are factions in this country who could seek revenge of some 
sorts against communities in this area and even our Club. Please keep vigilant and if you see anything suspicious, 
please bring this to the attention of the Management Team. 

Over 60’s Matches and Teams 

The teams and schedules for the County Over 60’s A and B Teams have been put up on the Notice Boards. 
Please study them carefully and tick your name off if you are able to play. However, if not, please contact the 
Team Captains either Ken Spicer (A Team Manager) of Phil Fagelson (B Team Manager) well in advance so that 
they can arrange a substitute for you. 

Weekend & Ladies weekday friendlies 

There are also details of interclub friendlies on the Notice Board next to the Ladies Changing room. Details of 
the ladies midweek games can be found on the Ladies Noticeboard to the left of rink 1. If you wish to play, 
please add your name to the list. The teams will be chosen during the week prior to each game but it is up to you 
to see if you have been selected. 

If you know of any member who does not have access to 
emails, please let us know who they are and we will place 
a copy of this newsletter in their pigeon hole/mail box. This 
is situated adjacent to the entrance to the lounge. 

Members are also reminded to check to see if there are any 
communications waiting for them in their mail box from the 
Club, their Team Captain or another member.

We encourage you to contribute to the newsletters. This is your chance to 
voice your constructive opinions and ideas, have your say in running and 

improving the club and suggest fundraising thoughts. You might have 
some helpful ideas or just some articles of general interest.  

Please send your articles in PDF or Word Format  

To Secretary@iibc.uk 
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Buy 20 vouchers get 1 free

Buy 40 vouchers get 2 free

Buy 50 vouchers get 3 free

Vouchers are not valid for weekend games.

Vouchers are not valid for County games. 

Vouchers cannot be used to purchase food and/or drink. 

Vouchers cannot be used to offset fees. 

GGrreeeenn FFeeee VVoouucchheerrss

Leagues for the 23/24 Season 

Anyone wishing to play in a league this season, please complete the form at the 
bar and we will put you in touch with a Team Captain. 

Please do not ask Bob. He has enough to do. 
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Minutes of IIBC Club Management Team (MT) Meeting 
10th October 2023 – 12:45

IMPORTANT REMINDER 
THESE MINUTES ARE HIGHLY CONFIDENTIAL. THE CONTENTS ARE NOT TO BE 

DISCUSSED WITH ANYONE OUTSIDE OF THE MANAGEMENT TEAM. 

In attendance  
Sandra Dupuy Ken Spicer Sandy Dron Pat Brown
Jack Matthews Alan Jaye Bob Hayter Gerry Gillan
Sonia McDonald Steve Klein Bernice Gilbert Mark Newman
Ian Treleaven Eric Brown Phil Fagelson Darrell Witek
Bob Kane Karl Bunyan Ian Dunn Vince Allen
Alan Bayliss Steve Simpson

Apologies Received  
Harry Musaphia Tony Seago Melvyn Cohen

Non-Attendees or not invited to this meeting  
Brian Powell Marion Bond

1. Apologies Received – See above 
2. Matters arising from meeting held on the 11th April 2023  

a. There were no matters arising 
3. New Team Members 

a. A warm welcome was given to our new team members, Ian Dunn, Karl Bunyan and Vince 
Allen. 

4. Membership Reports     
a. Latest Membership count – Bob Hayter reported that we now have 78 (69) women 

members, 219 (199) men and 20 (21) Social members totalling 317 in all.  
b. Bob Hayter indicated that checking the list, it was probable that 14 existing members 

would not renew in January for a variety of reasons. 
5. Financial and Staffing Reports     

a. Bob Hayter reported that we have healthy bank and savings account balances but 
warned about complacency. Without this reserve of funds and careful financial 
management, the club would overspend by at least £5,000 a year. 

News from the Board Room
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b. We have already received our first interest payment of circa £550 which appears to 
be paid 3 or 4 monthly. 

c. Sandy Dron again thanked Alan for all his hard work setting up the savings account with 
Virgin Money and raising almost £100,000 since becoming General Secretary. 

6. Staffing report from Bob Hayter  
a. Bob Hayter reported that Alan Bayliss had joined Tony Seago, Mark Newman, Eric 

Brown, Steve Simpson and of course our lovely Mo on the bar team. 
b. It was proposed to stop selling draft bitter in the bar as it was no longer in demand nor 

profitable. Bottled bitter will be available instead. 
7. Events, Fundraising, Sponsorship, Publicity and Charity    

a. Quiz Night  
i. Bob Hayter is arranging one of his legendary quiz nights for the 18th November 

2023. 
ii. Posters will go up in the next few days advertising the event and giving details. 
iii. Past quizzes have sold out almost immediately so anyone interested should put 

their names down and pay quickly as tickets will be sold on a first come first 
served basis. 

iv. The evening will include a fish and chip supper and will cost in the region of £15 
per person. Final price to be agreed as the price of fish and chips has risen so 
sharply. 

b. There will be a private family 90th birthday party for Phil Beverton at the club. 
c. Lottery – New members welcome once the current game has finished (possibly 25th

November). Please ask Mo at the bar for further details. If you still owe for this game, 
please settle up as soon as possible. 

i. The last lottery was won by Maggie Smith who collected £725 in winnings. 
d. Our Target Bowls Competition will resume at Christmas, subject to enough interest 

from the members. 
e. Ilford will host a Potters Road show on the 14th November from 11:00 am until 

approximately 18:00. Ian Dunn to finalise the arrangements with Potters and to make 
parking space available on the day. 

f. Charity – Tracy’s Trust supporting children with Lymphoma and Leukaemia 
i. On the first week of opening, we did not charge green fees but we asked all 

bowlers to make a donation to the Club’s chosen charity. The appeal raised £200 
for this wonderful cause. 

g. Sponsorship 
i. Several new sponsors supported the Club’s handbook this year and in total we 

raised £1200 which will pay for the cost of printing and the balance go towards 
the Gala Day arrangements. 

ii. We also have generous new sponsors for some of the Club’s competitions. Pat 
Brown and Sonia McDonald have agreed to sponsor a Ladies Pairs competition 
and Dennis Tuerena, the Open (mixed) Consolation Pairs competition, subject to 
sufficient interest. 

iii. Bob Hayter to arrange the trophies. 
h. Thanks to Bob, Mark Banning and Dennis Tuerena, Lexus have agreed to extend their 

sponsorship for another year. Lexus cars will be on show at the Gala day should you be 
interested in purchasing a Lexus or Toyota car. 
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i. Sincere thanks to all the clubs sponsors and those instrumental in finding these 
supporters. 

j. Advertising 
i. The Club do not do much external advertising but at Alan Jaye’s request, an 

advertising budget of £1500 has been agreed should this be needed. 
k. No other events have been planned for this season. 

8. Gala Day – Saturday 10th February 2024 
a. Our major event of the season, and our biggest fund-raiser, our Gala, will be held on 

the 10th February 2024 and we would appreciate as much help on the day from the 
Management Team and the members. Please anote your diaries accordingly. 

b. Guest of Honour 
i. Several suggestions as to who should be our guest of honour were discussed. It 

was generally felt that the guest should be a currently well-known personality or 
sportsperson if someone could be found. However, after much consideration, it 
was decided to invite the Head Teacher of Oaks Park School next door along 
with her Head Boy and Head Girl. Showing these guests what we do and 
introducing youngsters to bowls could be a way of attracting younger members? 

ii.  AJ to send an invitation. 
c. Bowls Wear Direct have agreed to attend as our appointed bowls wear suppliers. 
d. Lexus, our sponsors, will attend with two cars on show. 
e. Pat Brown and her team have agreed to organise the raffle, tombola and white elephant 

table. 
f. Members to be asked to bring their donations of gifts for the raffle/tombola or White 

Elephant to the club BUT not before Christmas please. 
g. Volunteers will be needed on the day to staff the car parks, tidy up, help the caterer, 

meet and greet the players, our members and guests and a variety of other essential 
duties. A list will be put up in the club, nearer to the event. 

h. Catering to be discussed at next meeting. 
i. Bob to invite last year’s clubs to participate. 

9. Leagues and Match Reports 
a. It is very early season so not much to report. There were one or two initial glitches but 

these have been sorted out. 
b. There is a list at the bar for any members who wish to join one of our leagues. Please 

enter your name if you are interested and one of our team captains will be in touch, 
subject to availability. Ten players have already been placed. 

c. Newbies Competition 
i. As we have already got 29 new members, we will be holding another Newbies 

Competition in 2024. Work on the format and who can enter will be started 
before Christmas. Further information to follow. 

ii. A Class of 22/23 competition is a matter for discussion. This would be open to 
last year’s new members. AJ to gauge the interest. A notice will go up in due 
course. 

d. Football Bowls Charity Completion 
i. Brian Yershon is still keen to introduce a new fun Charity Football Bowls 

Competition. The basic idea is to get 8 teams of full members who will represent 
4 London Football clubs. Arsenal, Leyton Orient, Spurs and West Ham have been 
suggested but other clubs can be included.  
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ii. The competition will take place on a Wednesday at 4:30 pm on a date yet to be 
agreed. 

e. Club Friendly Fixtures 
i. Harry Musaphia was not present at the meeting but asked me to advise that a 

friendly game with Loughton had been arranged. 
ii. Sonia McDonald advised that the match against Hainault went well. 
iii. Some of the dates of other matches have been changed so members should 

check the notice board accordingly. 
iv. Members are asked to place the mat back on the green at the end of their 

match, not just throw it on to the surrounds, and move the tables back into their 
normal position. 

v. Please help with washing and tidying up after your game. Do not leave the club in 
an untidy state for someone else to clear up and do not leave it all to Sonia. 

f. County League and Over 60’s 
i. Pat Brown the Ladies County League Secretary had nothing to report this early 

in the season. 
g. County Delegates Report – Bob Kane 

i. Bob Kane gave a brief report on a recent meeting of the ECIBA. I have since 
sent out his report to all MT members. 

ii. There was a discussion on how to get on the County roll which is much more 
difficult now that the women and gents divisions have been combined. Full 
details can be found on page 80 of the Essex County Handbook. 

iii. Disappointingly, of our 7 unbadged players only 2 have been allocated games. 
10.Coaching and Etiquette 

a. The club is aware of our lack of qualified coaches. We do have some level 1 coaches in 
the membership but no level 2 coaches and that could cause problems. 

b. There is nothing to stop any member showing another member the basics but the club 
is not insured should there be an accident so any training must be done at the trainee’s 
risk. 

c. Coaching, guidance and training can be carried out at the club on a Wednesday 
afternoon subject to rink availability and by arrangement. 

d. ALL members new and old should be aware of basic bowls etiquette and as such, Mark 
Newman, Darrell Witek, Alan Bayliss, Karl Bunyan, Steve Simpson Bernice Gilbert and 
Sandra Dupuy, have agreed to form an Etiquette Committee which can be held on or off 
the green.  

i. All new members will be required to attend one of these courses where they will 
learn the etiquette of bowls rather than just how to play. Knowing what to do on 
and off the green is an important part of the game. 

ii. Please watch out for further details of these sessions. 
11.Health, Safety & Security 

a. The new H&S Team comprising of Bob Hayter, Alan Jaye, Bob Kane, Ian Dunn, Darrell 
Witek, Ian Treleaven and Vince Allen seem to be settling into the role and have been 
shown the basics of how our new H&S computerised system works. They will continue to 
develop skills during the season. They also have the contact details of Kevin Towler, the 
Croner representative if they run into problems. 

b. If you have an accident at the Club or on its premises, you must report it to a member 
of the H&S Team who will fill in the appropriate form. 
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c. Ian Dunn, Vince Allen and Bob Hayter have carried out their first risk assessments and 
have implemented changes where needed. 

d. Further risk assessments will be done on a monthly basis. 
e. A copy of the full H&S Policy is available to inspect by arrangement with Alan Jaye 

when in the office. 
f. Bob Kane carried out a risk assessment of the bar store area. 
g. The fire alarm was tested and will be tested again throughout the season. Players will 

be warned in advance but will be expected to evacuate so that the H&S Team know 
what to do in a real emergency. All members are asked to cooperate. 

h. Sandra Dupuy asked if there was an emergency light that flashes if the fire alarm goes 
off. The people who carried out our Fire Risk Assessment advised this would not be a 
requirement. 

i. Sandra Dupuy to look into Safeguarding for Coaches. There might be information 
available on the Brightsafe H&S System? 

12.IIBC Website 
a. Karl Bunyan advised that our new website was now up and running. He advised that it is 

quite easy to maintain and he will explain how it works to Ian Dunn, Alan and Bob when 
time permits. 

b. Anyone wishing to look at the website should enter www.iibc.uk in his or her web 
browser. 

c. If you have anything of interest to club members, please send your content to Alan 
Jaye at info@iibc.uk. Or to Karl at Karl.Bunyan@iibc.uk

13.Maintenance 
a. Most of the planned maintenance work has been completed. 
b. Bob Hayter asked for volunteers to help clear the moss from the pathways and gutters 

surrounding the Club. 
c. Some potholes have been repaired but the ones outside the entrance to the club, are 

not our responsibility. 
d. The only way to solve the potholes reappearing is to resurface the entire car park and 

that would be an expensive job. 
e. The question of Electric Charging points was raised. 

i. Alan Jaye will survey the members to see how many have electric cars and the 
need to install points. 

ii. In the meantime, Ian Dunn will obtain quotes for installation and look into 
grants. 

iii. It should be remembered that for every electric point installed we lose a normal 
car parking space. 

iv. Members are requested to park considerately between and not across the 
white lines. 

f. Thanks to Tony Seago for installing the new trolley safety rails. The remaining 
unpainted rails will be painted at the end of the season. 

g. The garden are being kept in good order thanks to the efforts of  Ian Treleaven. 
14.Welfare 

a. There was little to report in this section but is was noted that Ian Robertson, Collin 
Mully, Alan Moss, Mike Carson, Hugh Adams and Alex MacGowan had all had spells in 
hospital. We wish them all a speedy recovery back to good health.
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b. If you know of anyone else who is suffering ill health or has been hospitalised, Please 
let Sandra know.

15.Any other business
a. Due to a deterioration of dress standards, the Club decided to enforce our dress code 

rules more rigorously and several members were asked to dress appropriately. Most 
complied but one member in particular has taken offence to our code and has 
challenged the club to either abolish it completely or relax the rules. The Directors and 
Management Team in its entirety felt that the Club should have a dress code in line 
with almost every other club in the area. However it was agreed to carry out a survey 
of ALL members seeking their views.

b. There is no doubt the rules as they appear in the Handbook are not clear enough and 
are open to misinterpretation. As such Bob Hayter and Alan Jaye have revised the 
existing code and will place a copy of the new recommendations on the two main notice 
boards.

c. AJ will carry out a short Mailchimp survey of all members to see if a dress code is 
acceptable. This will be sent out with a copy of the proposed code as at the 10th

October 2023.
d. Members will also be asked for suggestions on how the dress code can be improved if 

that is the will of the majority of members. Suggestions should be emailed to 
Secretary@iibc.UK All sensible comments and suggestions will be considered and 
amendments made if appropriate

e. In the meantime, the Management Team would ask ALL members to comply with its 
recommendations as can be seen on the notice boards. 

f. Any member not complying may politely be asked to leave the green.
g. Not every member will agree with our final version but if the majority of members 

vote in favour, we would ask you all to comply and we thank you in anticipation of 
your cooperation in this delicate matter. 

h. Proposal put forwards by Jack Matthews that next season the Sunday League matches 
will be reduced to 2 hour games.  
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Notice Board
. 

Potters Road Show at Ilford 
Tuesday 14th November 2023 

Between 11:00 am and 6:00 pm 
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Our chosen Charity this year  
Tracy’s Trust 

Please give generously to this fantastic cause. 

NEW MEMBERS ALWAYS WELCOME 
CALL 020 8597 6040 or 07505 171682 or email 

INFO@iibc.uk 

Free guidance will be available by arrangement

If you have any bowls or bowls equipment for sale, please draft out an 
advert and we will try to place this on one of the notice boards. A 

donation to our chosen charity would be expected on completion of a 
successful sale.

If you notice any hazards or dangerous objects or areas 
of the club, please report it to the office immediately.  
Every member has a duty of care to comply with our 

Health & Safety Policy for their own safety and for the 
good of the Club and all its members. 

A copy of the policy is available from the office on 
request. 



NEWSLETTER 30 - October 2023 - FINAL  16 October 2023 

 Page 14 of 16  

Please keep an eye  

on the notice boards for details of forthcoming events or 
competitions and do not be afraid of entering our weekend 

friendly matches. 

Also remember to check your Pigeon Hole/Mail Box to see if 
you have any mail from other members or the Club. 

Also look at the scrolling TV screen in the lounge next to the 
bar. 

Important messages are regularly updated with information and 
advice from the Club Management.
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IMPORTANT NUMBERS

Club Telephone Number - 020 8597 6040 (only during the playing season)
Club Email address - info@iibc.uk  Website – www.iibc.uk 
Facebook – https://www.facebook.com/groups/IlfordIBC/ 

Club President and County League Secretary – Pat Brown - 01708 556148 
Club Chairman & Membership Secretary – Sandy Dron - 01708 347492 

Club Manager, Treasurer, Competitions Secretary, League Secretary and Bar Manager 
- Bob Hayter - 07505 171682 - Bob.Hayter@iibc.uk 

Maintenance Team – Eric Brown, Darrell Witek, Melvyn Cohen, Tony Seago, Steve 
Simpson and Ian Treleaven 

Director of Publicity & Sponsorship - Steven Klein – 07771 720620 
srk48klein@gmail.com 

Director of Membership Development – Jack Matthews – 07971 748372 
jackmatthews99@gmail.com 

Director & Press & Communications Officer – Gerry Gillan – 07572 616868 

Director of IT – Karl Bunyan – 07947 133778 – Karl.Bunyan@iibc.uk 

Welfare Director, Ladies Secretary and Ladies County League Delegate –  
Sandra Dupuy – 07545 544966 

Ladies Captain - Sonia McDonald – 020 8491 9566 
Ladies Vice-Captain – Bernice Gilbert – 07581 236011 

Bar staff – Mo Leung, Tony Seago, Mark Newman, Eric Brown, Steve Simpson, and Alan 
Bayliss 

Hon. General Secretary, Men’s Section Secretary and Health & Safety Coordinator 
Alan Jaye - 07722 240237 – Alan.Jaye@iibc.uk

Director & Assistant General Secretary 
Ian Dunn – 07930 714178 – Ian.Dunn@iibc.uk 

Men’s Captain – Ken Spicer – 07989 309114 
Men’s Vice-Captain – Mark Newman – 07984 085826 
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Health & Safety Team 
Bob Kane, Darrell Witek, Ian Treleaven, Vince Allen, Bob Hayter, Alan Jaye, Ian Dunn 

Our Contact at Croner Health and Safety Consultants is 
Kevin Towler 0844 728 0181 

Club President – Mrs Patricia Brown 
Director of IT – Mr Karl Bunyan 

Chairman & Membership Secretary – Mr Alexander Dron 
Director & Assistant Secretary – Mr Ian Dunn 

Director of Welfare and Safeguarding – Mrs Sandra Dupuy 
Director & Over 60’s B Team Manager – Mr Philip Fagelson 

Director of Press & Communications – Mr Gerry Gillan 
Director & Hon General Secretary – Mr Alan Jaye 

Director of Publicity & Sponsorship – Mr Steven Klein 
Director of Membership Development – Mr Jack Matthews 
Director of Maintenance and Gardens – Mr Ian Treleaven 

County League Representatives 

County League Secretary – Pat Brown County Delegate – Robert Kane 
County Delegate – Sandra Dupuy County League Selector – Brian Powell 

 County League Selector – Mark Newman 
 County League Selector – Alan Bayliss 

Club Manager, Fixtures Secretary, Match Secretary 
and Treasurer 

Mr Bob Hayter  
020 8597 6040 during the season 

07505 171682 
Bob.Hayter@iibc.uk 

NEW WEBSITE – HTTPS://iibc.uk
FACEBOOK – https://www.facebook.com/groups/IlfordIBC 

Club address – Ilford & District Indoor Bowls Club Ltd 
Perrymans Farm Road, Newbury Park, Ilford, Essex, IG2 7LX 

020 8597 6040 
Info@iibc.uk  


